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Editor’s Corner

As I write this we’re in the middle
of January, and it’s a little too
cold today for flying comfortably
in my Thorp T-18!  Our annual
banquet/meeting was a great
success, with approximately 80
members and guests attending. The
“business” portion of the meeting was rather
informal—short and sweet. The low point of
the night was the playoff game loss by the
Broncos just prior to the start of the dinner
portion. The high points were the annual
presentation of  awards to many of the great
volunteers who make Chapter 43 so special,
and the opportunity to be together with our
fellow members, friends and family members,
sharing the company of kindred spirits. My
personal thanks to all who were there.

I’d also like to thank all those who have
agreed to receive the newsletters off the web-
site (almost everyone). To put the cost of
printing & mailing the newsletters in perspec-
tive, it was costing us the equivalent of the
total dues paid by 30 of our members just to
do that each year. A plus is that you get it in
color on the website! Thanks to Brian Cabebe
for his hard work on our new site—check it
out!

      Keep flying…

                                     John

         Saturday, February 9, 2013

7 PM @ the Mt. Evans Room in the Terminal
Bldg. @Metro Airport. Our program will be a
presentation by retired meteorologist Cleon
Biter on Weather for Aviators. Cleon is a
chapter 43 member, a flight instructor, and is
currently building a Rans S-19.

Next Meeting
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Happy Valentine’s day!

Reminder… to be included in

the 2013 Roster, dues are pay-
able at this time. Please continue
to support your chapter!
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EAA CHAPTER 43’S FIRST BOARD MEETING OF 2013

January 6, 2013 Minutes

Members in attendance:   Dave Biesemeier, Steve Beach, Bill and Mary Mitchell, Stan Specht,  Brian Cabebe,
Roxie and John Juul, John Evens, Terry Bazacos, John Reuterskiold, Scott Serani, Miles Lee, Mike Duggan, Lynn
Miller, Stephanie Wells.

Meeting called to order at 2:00 in the Mt. Evans Room, Metro Airport

Resignation of and election of Vice President:  Stan Specht announced his resignation as Vice President
mainly for the reason that he has been in the position for six years and feels it’s time to give a new per-
son a chance to become involved in running of the chapter.  He nominated John Reuterskiold who ac-
cepted.  Bylaws say board can elect a new VP in this situation.  The board voted and elected John as new
vice president.

Adoption of PayPal– Brian Cabebe:  PayPal could be used to pay for banquet and membership dues.  Paper-
work is required when officers change, but because we’re a non-profit we get a discount.  The board
voted and approved adding PayPal to our website.

New EAA/Chapter Website– Brian Cabebe:  There is a link from the old EAA43.org.  He has transferred eve-
rything from the old webpage to the new.   There was discussion about an event calendar, both national
and local.  Our meetings should be on both.  Dave B will populate the local calendar.  Brian suggested
removing forums because we don’t use it.  This will simplify the website by not needing sign-in capabil-
ity.  One outcome of the change is lost email accounts (i.e. Officers, memberships, Young Eagles).  It was
suggested “Google for Non-profits” which is free.   We also need storage for our documents.  This was
voted by the board and approved.

 Builder’s workshop– Mike Duggan:  Mike suggested a generic meeting for current builders.  This could be a
workshop before the meeting, or meet in someone’s hangar at another time.  He also suggested an EAA
43 online forum.  Much discussion about the usefulness of an online forum.  Brian discussed getting to
more “hands-on/instructional” meetings.  Maybe have 2 or 3 meetings a year at someone’s hangar.
Also we need to beef up Tech Counselor publicity, and will say something at our regular meetings.

Program Ideas– Program committee– Lynn M, Dave B, Steve B.  Miles suggested to have one meeting for
scholarship recipients to talk?  Or (Terry B) suggests having scholarship talks staggered.  Also– Novem-
ber 2013 meeting needs a different location.  Dave B suggested calling some people to have the meeting
in their hangar.

Newsletter– John Evens:  Anyone who has newsletter information, get it to John ASAP.  Newsletters to go
out one week after the meeting.

May Picnic– Erie?  Same place– Scott’s hangar is good, but we probably need a porta-potty.  This is a good
forum to announce scholarship winners.  Also discussion about having an auction, and it was agreed that
an auction is a good idea, but not at the picnic.  We could have a joint auction with other local EAA chap-
ters, maybe in the fall.

August Pizza Party and Oshkosh recap will be at Lynn Miller’s hangar on August 10 at 6:30 PM.  As for Osh-
kosh, it was suggested to get a group campsite for Chapter 43 there.

                                                                       (Cont. on P.3)
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(Continued from page 2...)

Scholarship– Committee Lynn Miller, Steve Beach, Scott Serani, and Gene Horsman:   Suggests applicants
meet certain criteria to better assure success.  Committee will meet next Saturday morning at Lynn’s
house at 9 AM.  Applications for Oshkosh camps already closed.  Feb 28 deadline for flying/school
scholarships.  So far no applicants received.  Last year Roxie put flyers up in many places and we got
many applicants.

Chapter donations to “Burgher Challenge Fund”.    Board discussed this and consensus was that this should
be put out to the membership to see if they would like to donate as individuals, and not as a chapter.

Treasurer– Miles Lee
Bylaws require us to have an annual external audit of our financial books.  Does it need to be exter-

nal? (This costs $$).  Mike Duggan is an accountant and agreed to do this.  Miles will prepare a
statement.  Scott suggested change bylaws to allow for internal unless some trigger is met
(such as greater than $50,000, or by special request and the board agrees.)  Tabled.

80 members paid up on dues.  68 have paid for banquet.

Restructuring of Chapter Database.  Discussion of lack of EAA numbers on many members.  All who partici-
pate in any EAA insured activity must be national members for the activity to be covered.

Meeting adjourned at 4:05 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephanie Wells,
Secretary

 No minutes were recorded at the informal January Banquet Meeting.
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 FOR RENT:CLEAN T- HANGAR at user-friendly Front Range
(KFTG) for rent. 42' wide door, $245- to $275-
           CONTACT: Lothar Klingmuller @(303) 984-4469

Klingmuller@gmail.com
______________________________________________________________

 For Sale:RV-7 empennage w/ many extras—$1,500.
                      Contact: John @ (303) 907-9509
______________________________________________________________

 Up to dateYOUNG EAGLESinformation is available on the website.

Notice

              Please note that all submissions for publication must be received by the Editor
no later than 10 days before that month’s meeting date, contrary to what was  dis-
cussed and noted in the minutes of the Board of Director’s Meeting (on page 2 of this news-
letter). The newsletter will be mailed, and posted on the website at that time every month.

For example, the cut-off date for the March newsletter  will be February 27th.
Thank you.
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Saturday Morning Fly-outs

The pictures below are from a typical Saturday morning breakfast fly-out by a
group of us—mostly Chapter 43 guys. Six homebuilt airplanes—3 RVs, a Long-
EZ, a Sidewinder and a Thorp T-18- and nine flying buddies at the Pueblo, CO
(PUB) airport on December 22nd.  How lucky are we to live where we do, and
to be able to enjoy some very good flying weather throughout the winter?


